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1 P R O C E D I N G S 

2 ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE JONES: Good 

3 morning. I am A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge Angela Jones, 

4 and beside me i s A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge Cynthia 

5 Williams Fordham. We are assigned t o preside over 

6 the matter of the Pennsylvania Public U t i l i t y 

7 Commission versus P h i l a d e l p h i a Gas Works a t Docket 

8 Number R-00061931, R-00061931C0001 through C0071. 

9 This i s the f u r t h e r hearing of t h i s matter. 

10 I note the appearance o f the 

11 f o l l o w i n g : Ms. C h r i s t y Appleby, Mr. D a r r y l Lawrence, 

12 and Ms. Tanya McCloskey a l l representing the O f f i c e 

13 of Consumer Advocate. 

14 Ms. Sharon Webb, Ms. Lauren Lepkoski, 

15 both representing the O f f i c e of Small Business 

16 Advocate. 

17 Mr. Richard Kanaski, Ms. A l l i s o n 

18 Raster, both representing the O f f i c e of T r i a l S t a f f . 

19 Mr. P h i l i p B e r t o c c i , Ms. Thu Tran, 

20 both representing A c t i o n A l l i a n c e o f Senior C i t i z e n s 

21 and Tenant Union Representative Network. 

22 Ms. J i l l Guldin representing the 

23 P h i l a d e l p h i a Housing A u t h o r i t y . 

24 Mr. Gregory Stunder representing the 

25 P h i l a d e l p h i a Gas Works, as w e l l as Mr. Dan C l e a r f i e l d 
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1 and Ms. Deanne O'Dell representing the Ph i l a d e l p h i a 

2 Gas Works. 

3 I note f o r the record t h a t the counsel 

4 f o r the P h i l a d e l p h i a Archdiocese i s not present. 

5 I note f o r the record t h a t counsel f o r 

6 the Hess Corporation i s not present, but has asked t o 

7 be excused as h i s business before t h i s proceeding has 

8 been f i n i s h e d . 

9 I note t h a t the counsel f o r the 

10 I n d u s t r i a l Intervenors also known as PICGUG, i s not 

11 present as her business before t h i s proceeding has 

12 concluded. 

13 I note f o r the record t h a t counsel f o r 

14 the P h i l a d e l p h i a School D i s t r i c t i s not present; 

15 however, has asked t o be excused as h i s business 

16 before t h i s proceeding has concluded. 

17 I note f o r the record t h a t counsel f o r 

18 IGS i s not present, but has asked t o be excused as 

19 h i s business before t h i s proceeding has concluded. 

20 Are there any p r e l i m i n a r y matters t h a t 

21 the p a r t i e s wish t o present before us today? 

22 MR. CLEARFIELD: Your Honor, a t t h i s 

23 time I b e l i e v e PGW has determined t h a t i t has no 

24 other choice b u t t o move t o dismiss the Archdiocese 

25 complaint. We can take t h a t up now or we can wa i t 
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1 f o r t h e c o n c l u s i o n o f t h e t e s t i m o n y . 

2 JUDGE JONES: We'd l i k e t o do t h a t 

3 a f t e r we f i n i s h t h e l a s t w i t n e s s t h a t ' s here today. 

4 MR. CLEARFIELD: Thank you. 

5 ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE FORDHAM: 

6 There i s an o u t s t a n d i n g m a t t e r 

7 r e g a r d i n g t h e o n - t h e - r e c o r d d a t a r e q u e s t t h a t was 

8 made d u r i n g Ms. Mondre's t e s t i m o n y . And t h e q u e s t i o n 

9 f r o m OTS was about t h e t a b l e , whether t h e y were gas 

10 s o l e l y o r n o t . And we d i d n o t s e t a t i m e f o r 

11 submission o f t h a t . Mr. C l e a r f i e l d . 

12 MR. CLEARFIELD: Ms. B i s g a i e r . 

13 JUDGE FORDHAM: I'm s o r r y , Ms. 

14 B i s g a i e r . 

15 MR. CLEARFIELD: We have n o t had an 

16 o p p o r t u n i t y t o dete r m i n e whether t h a t i n f o r m a t i o n i s 

17 a v a i l a b l e , b u t w e ' l l t r y t o do i t e i t h e r by t h e end 

18 o f t h e day today o r tomorrow. 

19 JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

20 JUDGE JONES: A l s o f o r t h e r e c o r d we 

21 want t o s t a t e t h a t c o u n s e l f o r PECO Energy Company i s 

22 n o t p r e s e n t . 

23 A t t h i s t i m e I b e l i e v e h a v i n g no o t h e r 

24 p r e l i m i n a r y m a t t e r s , we're ready f o r t h e p r e s e n t a t i o n 

25 o f y o u r w i t n e s s , Mr. C l e a r f i e l d . 
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1 MR. CLEARFIELD: Thank you. Mr. 

2 Gyory, would you step up, please. 

3 RANDALL GYORY, having f i r s t been duly 

4 sworn according t o law, was examined and t e s t i f i e d as 

5 f o l l o w s : 

6 JUDGE FORDHAM: Please be seated. 

7 Would you s t a t e your name and business address f o r 

8 the record, and please s p e l l your l a s t name. 

9 THE WITNESS: My name i s Randy Gyory. 

10 The l a s t name i s s p e l l e d G-y-o-r-y. And I'm the 

11 v i c e - p r e s i d e n t of customer a f f a i r s o f Phi l a d e l p h i a 

12 Gas Works l o c a t e d a t 800 West Montgomery Avenue, 

13 P h i l a d e l p h i a , PA 19122. 

14 JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. You may 

15 proceed, Mr. C l e a r f i e l d . 

16 MR. CLEARFIELD: Thank you, Your 

17 Honor. 

18 Your Honor, we d i s t r i b u t e d t o the 

19 p a r t i e s and t o the co u r t r e p o r t e r a document 

20 e n t i t l e d ; Testimony o f Randall Gyory which co n s i s t s 

21 o f several pages of questions and answers and two 

22 e x h i b i t s which have been marked as E x h i b i t s RG-1 and 

23 RG-2. We've premarked t h a t statement as PGW-6 and we 

24 ask t h a t i t be so marked. 

25 JUDGE FORDHAM: I t s h a l l be so marked. 
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1 (Whereupon, the document was marked as 

2 PGW Statement 6 f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

3 DIRECT EXAMINATION 

4 BY MR. CLEARFIELD: 

5 Q. Mr. Gyory, do you have what we 1ve marked 

6 as PGW Statement 6 i n the company e x h i b i t s before 

7 you? 

8 A. Yes, I do. 

9 Q. I s t h a t your prepared d i r e c t testimony f o r 

10 the purpose of t h i s proceeding? 

11 A. Yes, i t i s . 

12 Q. Was i t prepared by you or under your 

13 supervision and d i r e c t i o n ? 

14 A. Yes, i t was. 

15 Q. Do you have any ad d i t i o n s or c o r r e c t i o n s 

16 you'd l i k e t o make t o t h a t statement? 

17 A. No, I don't. 

18 Q. I s i t t r u e and c o r r e c t , i s t h a t statement 

19 t r u e and c o r r e c t t o the best of your i n f o r m a t i o n , 

20 knowledge and b e l i e f ? 

21 A. Yes, i t i s . 

22 Q. I f I ask you the questions set f o r t h 

23 t h e r e i n today, would your answers be the same? 

24 A. Yes, they would. 

25 Q. You also prepared r e b u t t a l testimony. 
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1 MR. CLEARFIELD: Your Honor, we have a 

2 document we p r e v i o u s l y d i s t r i b u t e d t o t h e p a r t i e s . 

3 I t ' s e n t i t l e d ; R e b u t t a l Testimony o f R a n d a l l Gyory. 

4 I t c o n s i s t s o f s e v e r a l pages o f q u e s t i o n s and 

5 answers, and t h r e e e x h i b i t s , RG-3 t h r o u g h RG-5, and 

6 have been premarked as PGH st a t e m e n t 6R and ask t h a t 

7 i t be so marked. 

8 JUDGE FORDHAM: I t s h a l l be so marked. 

9 (Whereupon, t h e document was marked as 

10 PGW Statement No. 6R f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

11 BY MR. CLEARFIELD: 

12 Q. Do you have b e f o r e you what's been marked 

13 f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n as PGW Statement 6R? 

14 A. Yes, I do. 

15 Q. Was t h a t p r e p a r e d by you o r under y o u r 

16 s u p e r v i s i o n and d i r e c t i o n ? 

17 A. Yes, i t was. 

18 Q. Do you have any a d d i t i o n s o r c o r r e c t i o n s 

19 t o t h a t s t a t e m e n t o r t h e e x h i b i t s ? 

20 A. No, I do n o t . 

21 Q, I s t h a t t r u e and c o r r e c t t o t h e b e s t o f 

22 y o u r i n f o r m a t i o n , knowledge and b e l i e f ? 

23 A. Yes, i t i s . 

24 Q. I f I asked you t h e q u e s t i o n s s e t f o r t h 

25 t h e r e i n t o d a y, would y o u r answers be t h e same? 
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1 A. Yes, they would. 

2 MR. CLEARFIELD: Your Honor, we have 

3 some r e j o i n d e r testimony t o the s u r r e b u t t a l 

4 testimonies o f — 

5 JUDGE FORDHAM: You may proceed. 

6 MR. CLEARFIELD: — M r . Gell e r and Mr. 

7 Colton. 

8 BY MR. CLEARFIELD: 

9 Q. Mr. Gyory, w i t h respect t o Mr. G e l l e r 1 s 

10 testimony, f i r s t of a l l . Mr. Gel l e r r e i t e r a t e s h i s 

11 c l a i m t h a t PGW i s p r o v i d i n g inadequate service i n h i s 

12 view because o f c e r t a i n customers t h a t have not 

13 received service. Can you e x p l a i n your understanding 

14 o f Mr. Geller's a l l e g a t i o n s ? 

15 A. Yes. My understanding of Mr. Geller's 

16 a l l e g a t i o n i s t h a t he's focusing on the nine 

17 thousand, approximately nine thousand customers who 

18 were s t i l l terminated a t the time of c o l d weather 

19 surveys as h i s basis f o r PGW p r o v i d i n g inadequate 

20 service. 

21 Q. When would t h a t time be exactly? 

22 A. The c o l d weather survey has t o be 

23 performed w i t h i n n i n e t y days o f December 1st. So as 

24 of December 1st we compile the re p o r t s and r e p o r t t o 

25 the Commission. So i t i s as o f December 1st. 
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1 Q. 2000 and? 

2 A. 2006, t h a t ' s c o r r e c t . 

3 Q. Do you agree w i t h Mr. Geller's 

4 fo u n d a t i o n a l assumption? 

5 A. No, I don't agree w i t h Mr. Geller's 

6 foundation t h a t j u s t because these customers have 

7 been terminated and remain terminated as of December 

8 1st t h a t we're p r o v i d i n g inadequate se r v i c e . 

9 We provide service t o our customers. 

10 One of the b e l i e f s i s t h a t these customers are 

11 r e q u i r e d t o pay f o r t h a t service. I f they don't pay 

12 f o r t h a t s e r v i c e , we're going t o take the necessary 

13 steps t o terminate the service as pre s c r i b e d by the 

14 r e g u l a t i o n s . 

15 Q. Has there been any a l l e g a t i o n t h a t PGW has 

16 v i o l a t e d any s p e c i f i c r e g u l a t i o n or law w i t h respect 

17 t o t e r m i n a t i n g those customers? 

18 A. No, there's not been any a l l e g a t i o n t h a t 

19 we v i o l a t e d any s p e c i f i c r e g u l a t i o n . I t h i n k the 

20 a l l e g a t i o n i s per se t h a t j u s t because these 

21 customers remain o f f i s a v i o l a t i o n of the Public 

22 U t i l i t y code. 

23 Q. Do the customers t h a t were terminated, 

24 i n c l u d i n g these customers, receive o p p o r t u n i t i e s t o 

25 avoid i t , avoid terminations p r i o r t o being shut o f f ? 
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1 A. Yes, t h e y do. I n f a c t , t h e y r e c e i v e 

2 m u l t i p l e o p p o r t u n i t i e s t o a v o i d s h u t o f f . I n f a c t , 

3 p r i o r t o p l a c i n g a customer on t h e r e g u l a t e d 

4 c o l l e c t i o n p a t h as p r e s c r i b e d t h r o u g h t h e 

5 r e g u l a t i o n s , we p e r f o r m many outbound c a l l i n g 

6 campaigns i n an a t t e m p t t o reach these customers t o 

7 e n t e r i n t o a payment arrangement o r remove t h e i r 

8 d e l i n q u e n c y . 

9 Some o f these outbound c a l l i n g 

10 campaigns t h a t we p e r f o r m p r i o r t o p l a c i n g any 

11 customer o n t o t h e r e g u l a t e d c o l l e c t i o n p a t h i n c l u d e 

12 when a customer has p a i d l a t e , we have a l a t e p a y i n g 

13 campaign. I f t h e y missed a budget b i l l i n g , a month 

14 o f budget b i l l i n g we w i l l c a l l them, as we w i l l a l s o 

15 c a l l customers who have d e f a u l t e d on t h e i r payment 

16 arrangements. We p e r f o r m over a hundred and t h i r t y 

17 thousand c a l l s on average i n any month o f t h e y e a r . 

18 I n a d d i t i o n , we do o t h e r t h i n g s a l s o . 

19 P r i o r t o s h u t t i n g o f f t h e customers, as I e x p l a i n e d , 

20 i s t h a t we do p e r f o r m a l l t h e r e g u l a t e d a c t i v i t i e s . 

21 That's sending t h e customer t h e p r e s c r i b e d ten-ay 

22 n o t i c e , f o l l o w i n g up seven days l a t e r w i t h e i t h e r a 

23 phone c a l l o r a f i e l d v i s i t . And t h e n f i n a l l y 

24 v i s i t i n g t h e customer's house b e f o r e a p o s s i b l e 

25 t e r m i n a t i o n . 
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1 A l s o , we do n ' t s t o p our o u t r e a c h 

2 e f f o r t s i n t r y i n g t o h e l p customers r e s t o r e j u s t 

3 based upon we s h u t somebody o f f . We complete t h e 

4 c o l d weather survey i n December. S h o r t l y a f t e r t h a t 

5 t i m e we r e s t a r t t h e whole process a g a i n , and we a g a i n 

6 complete t h a t c o l d weather sur v e y process d u r i n g 

7 January i n an a t t e m p t t o reach these customers t o g e t 

8 t h e i r s e r v i c e r e s t o r e d . 

9 Q. W i t h t h a t t e s t i m o n y on t h e r e c o r d t h a t PGW 

10 has i t s own energy and a s s i s t a n c e program, t h e CRP 

11 program, does PGW t a k e a d d i t i o n a l s t e p s o r make 

12 e f f o r t s t o i d e n t i f y a d d i t i o n a l sources o f energy 

13 a s s i s t a n c e t o these and o t h e r low income customers 

14 who have t r o u b l e p a y i n g t h e i r b i l l s ? 

15 A. Yes, we do. We work v e r y d i l i g e n t l y i n 

16 o r d e r t o o b t a i n o t h e r f u n d i n g t h r o u g h o t h e r r e s o u r c e s 

17 i n o r d e r t o g e t these customers r e s t o r e d . 

18 I n f a c t , we worked v e r y h a r d t h i s y e a r 

19 i n e s t a b l i s h i n g a s t a t e g r a n t program i n o r d e r t o 

20 have low and w e ' l l even say some non low income 

21 customers r e s t o r e d who were s h u t o f f as o f December 

22 1 s t . 

23 I n f a c t , t h r o u g h t h i s o u t r e a c h e f f o r t 

24 what we d i d i s we p a r t n e r e d w i t h v a r i o u s community 

25 based o r g a n i z a t i o n s , neighborhood energy s e r v i c e s t o 
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1 provide the outreach services. We d i d our own 

2 a d d i t i o n a l outreach i n attempting t o reach these 

3 p a r t i c u l a r customers. 

4 Q. How successful was t h a t e f f o r t ? 

5 A. Unfort u n a t e l y , i t wasn't as successful as 

6 we would l i k e i t t o be. We would l i k e t o get a l l the 

7 customers res t o r e d . But i t i s a balancing act. And 

8 we d i d perform t h i s outreach. And s t i l l many 

9 customers s t i l l remained o f f a t the conclusion o f 

10 t h a t program. But we reach out t o these customers. 

11 We attempted t o contact them. Some we d i d contact. 

12 Some we d i d not contact. As a matter of f a c t , a t the 

13 end o f the program there was s t i l l a d d i t i o n a l funding 

14 a v a i l a b l e t h a t we were unable t o disperse through 

15 t h i s program. 

16 Q. What i s your conclusion w i t h respect t o 

17 yotir e f f o r t s v i s - a - v i s these nine thousand customers? 

18 A. Well, my conclusion i s regarding 

19 reasonable service or inadequate service i s t h a t we 

20 do provide reasonable services. I t i s a balancing 

21 a c t . I f someone does not pay us, our recourse i s an 

22 attempt t o contact them, attempt t o get them on a 

23 payment p l a n p r i o r t o having t o shut them o f f f o r 

24 nonpayment. But i f someone doesn't pay us, the 

25 r e g u l a t i o n s do allow us t o terminate someone f o r 
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1 nonpayment. 

2 So even beyond t h a t , once we terminate 

3 them we do perform these outreach e f f o r t s . We would 

4 l i k e t o r e s t o r e them a l l . I don't r e a l l y know what 

5 there i s l e f t f o r us t o do. Maybe as a matter o f 

6 recourse i s t h a t the State, you know, as a 

7 suggestion, the General Assembly look i n t o other 

8 sources o f funding f o r energy assistance f o r these 

9 low income customers. 

10 Q. Let's t u r n t o a s l i g h t l y d i f f e r e n t 

11 subject. 

12 Mr. Gel l e r i n h i s s u r r e b u t t a l 

13 testimony on page f i v e states t h a t r e s i d e n t i a l 

14 customers w i t h o u t curb valves are n e g a t i v e l y impacted 

15 through no f a u l t o f t h e i r own by the l e v e l o f PGW's 

16 d i g up charge t h a t would be imposed i f t h a t customer 

17 was turned back on and they had t o be dug up t o t u r n 

18 the service back on. Do you b e l i e v e t h a t Mr. 

19 Geller's comment i s accurate? 

20 A. No, I don't b e l i e v e Mr. Geller's comment 

21 i s accurate. Just f o r the record, a curb valve i s a 

22 valve t h a t i s l o c a t e d outside the prop e r t y a t the 

23 curb or close t o p r o x i m i t y o f the curb, and i t ' s 

24 u t i l i z e d t o shut o f f gas serv i c e , i f necessary, 

25 w i t h o u t having t o gain access t o the prop e r t y . 
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1 Mr. G e l l e r i s i n a c c u r a t e f o r s e v e r a l 

2 reasons. F i r s t o f a l l , we d o n ' t t a r g e t a l l t h e 

3 customers f o r s h u t o f f by e x c a v a t i o n . We o n l y t a r g e t 

4 t h o s e customers who have t h e h i g h e s t a r r e a r a g e s . I n 

5 2006, t h e average d e l i n q u e n t b a l a n c e f o r a customer 

6 t h a t we t a r g e t e d f o r t e r m i n a t i o n by e x c a v a t i o n was 

7 w e l l over Three Thousand D o l l a r s . 

8 Second i s t h a t i n 2006 we t e r m i n a t e d 

9 a p p r o x i m a t e l y t h i r t y - o n e thousand customers f o r 

10 nonpayment s h u t o f f s . Of those t h i r t y - o n e thousand 

11 customers, o n l y s i x t e e n hundred were a c t u a l l y 

12 t e r m i n a t e d f o r nonpayment by e x c a v a t i o n . 

13 P r i o r t o s h u t t i n g anybody o f f , as I 

14 e x p l a i n e d p r e v i o u s l y , we do send o u t a l l t h e 

15 p r e s c r i b e d r e g u l a t e d n o t i c e s ; t h e ten-day n o t i c e , t h e 

16 seventy-two hour phone c a l l s , t h e f i e l d v i s i t s i f 

17 necessary, and t h e n t h e f i n a l f i e l d v i s i t . 

18 And i f i t ' s necessary i f a customer 

19 h a s n ' t made an arrangement, we w i l l go o u t t h e r e w i t h 

20 our crew p r i o r t o s h u t t i n g o f f t h a t s e r v i c e by 

21 e x c a v a t i o n , we knock on t h e door. And t h e purpose 

22 f o r k n o c k i n g on t h e door i s t h a t we r e a l l y want t o 

23 s h u t t h e s e r v i c e o f f i n s i d e . We d o n ' t want t o have 

24 t h e customer have t o i n c u r a d d i t i o n a l r e c o n n e c t i o n 

25 charges t o r e s t o r e s e r v i c e . So our crews do go up t o 
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1 t h e doo r s . They knock on t h e doors. They e x p l a i n t o 

2 t h e customers t h a t t h e y do need t o g e t i n t o sh u t o f f 

3 t h e s e r v i c e f o r nonpayment. Some customers w i l l l e t 

4 us i n , and some customers w i l l n o t l e t us i n . Some 

5 customers a r e n ' t home. 

6 But a t t h e end o f t h e day, we 1 r e g o i n g 

7 t o do e v e r y t h i n g we can t o g a i n e n t r a n c e i n t o t h a t 

8 house. I n f a c t , 33 p e r c e n t o f t h e p r o p e r t i e s t h a t we 

9 v i s i t e d t o sh u t o f f s e r v i c e f o r t e r m i n a t i o n by 

10 e x c a v a t i o n , t h e customers l e t us i n s i d e t o s h u t o f f 

11 t h e s e r v i c e . 

12 Q. L e t ' s t u r n t o a d i f f e r e n t s u b j e c t . 

13 How do you respond t o Mr. G e l l e r ' s 

14 c r i t i c i s m on page s i x o f h i s s u r r e b u t t a l t h a t PGW's 

15 payment arrangement g u i d e l i n e s f o r i t s customer 

16 s e r v i c e r e p r e s e n t a t i v e s d i c t a t e how those 

17 r e p r e s e n t a t i v e s must handle i n d i v i d u a l cases and do 

18 so i m p r o p e r l y ? 

19 A. L e t me e x p l a i n . F i r s t o f a l l , t h o se a r e 

20 g u i d e l i n e s . Those a r e o n l y one component o f t h e 

21 m a t e r i a l t h a t we p r o v i d e t o our r e p r e s e n t a t i v e s , 

22 t r a i n i n g documents t h a t we p r o v i d e t o our 

23 r e p r e s e n t a t i v e s o f how t o handle a phone c a l l when 

24 we're t a l k i n g t o a customer who has a d e l i n q u e n c y 

25 t r y i n g e n t e r i n t o a payment arrangement. They a r e 
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1 j u s t g u i d e l i n e s . They a r e n o t s c r i p t e d r u l e s t h a t 

2 our r e p r e s e n t a t i v e must f o l l o w . 

3 When our r e p r e s e n t a t i v e s t a l k t o 

4 customers on t h e phone, i n f a c t , some customers, many 

5 customers c a l l us because t h e y ' r e i n d e l i n q u e n c y and 

6 t h e y want t o e n t e r i n t o a payment arrangement. Some 

7 customers we a r e d o i n g our outbound c a l l i n g and we're 

8 a c t u a l l y c o n t a c t i n g them. So when we c o n t a c t t h e 

9 customer, t h e f i r s t t h i n g we do when we c o n t a c t t h e 

10 customer i s we do n ' t demand f u l l payment. What we do 

11 i s we t r y t o a s c e r t a i n what t h e i r income and 

12 occupancy i s . We ask them d i r e c t l y what's y o u r 

13 income, what's y o u r occupancy, because i f a customer 

14 i n d i c a t e s t o us o r i f t h e income and occupancy t h e y 

15 i n d i c a t e t o us i d e n t i f i e s t h a t customer as a low 

16 income customer, what we want t o do i s g e t them on 

17 t h e CRP program i f t h a t ' s t h e most a f f o r d a b l e 

18 program. 

19 So a g a i n , we're n o t demanding f u l l 

20 payment a t t h a t p o i n t . We want t o u n d e r s t a n d where 

21 t h e p e r s o n f a l l s as f a r as i n r e l a t i o n s h i p t o t h e 

22 F e d e r a l p o v e r t y l i m i t . Based upon our c o n v e r s a t i o n s 

23 w i t h t h e customers and t h e i n f o r m a t i o n t h e y pass on 

24 t o us d u r i n g t h e course o f t h e c o n v e r s a t i o n s , we 

25 b a s i c a l l y base t h e payment arrangement on t h a t 
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1 p a r t i c u l a r i n f o r m a t i o n . 

2 Q. I s t h e r e a n e g o t i a t i o n process? 

3 A. There i s a n e g o t i a t i o n p r o c e s s . And we 

4 don ' t demand f u l l payment. There a r e c e r t a i n 

5 c i r c u m s t a n c e s when we're o u t r e a c h i n g customers we do 

6 ask f o r f u l l payment. But i t i s a n e g o t i a t i v e 

7 p r o c e s s . And i t i s based upon t h e i r income l e v e l , 

8 t h e i r occupancy l e v e l and o t h e r i n f o r m a t i o n t h a t t h e y 

9 pass a l o n g d u r i n g t h e course o f t h a t c o n v e r s a t i o n . 

10 Q. L e t ' s t u r n t o Mr. G e l l e r ' s t e s t i m o n y i n 

11 h i s s u r r e b u t t a l w i t h r e s p e c t t o t h e company's 

12 proposed changes i n i t s t a r i f f . On pages seven and 

13 e i g h t o f t h e s u r r e b u t t a l Mr. G e l l e r a g a i n i s c r i t i c a l 

14 o f PGW's p r o p o s a l t o i n d i c a t e t h a t PGW's v a r i o u s 

15 customer s e r v i c e r u l e s w i l l f o l l o w a p p l i c a b l e law and 

16 PGW p o l i c i e s . That's what we're p r o p o s i n g i n t h e 

17 t a r i f f . Do you b e l i e v e t h a t ' s an i n a p p r o p r i a t e 

18 p h r a s e o l o g y t o p u t i n t h e t a r i f f ? 

19 A. D i d you say i n a p p r o p r i a t e ? 

20 Q. I n a p p r o p r i a t e . 

21 A. I n a p p r o p r i a t e . No, I don't b e l i e v e i t ' s 

22 i n a p p r o p r i a t e . I b e l i e v e i t ' s a p p r o p r i a t e . The 

23 i n t e n t here was t o b a s i c a l l y l e t o ur customers know 

24 t h a t t h e r e a r e p o l i c i e s , p o l i c i e s / p r o c e d u r e s t h a t 

25 customer s e r v i c e o p e r a t e s under i n o r d e r t o implement 
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1 c e r t a i n aspects o f law and r e g u l a t i o n s . So t h i s i s 

2 j u s t t o put them on t h a t p a r t i c u l a r n o t i c e . 

3 Q. Does the company recognize t h a t a l l of i t s 

4 p o l i c i e s have t o be co n s i s t e n t w i t h the law and the 

5 PUC regulations? 

6 A. Oh, ab s o l u t e l y . Any time when we're going 

7 t o implement a p o l i c y or even going t o r e v i s e a 

8 p o l i c e , we review i t e x t e n s i v e l y t o make sure t h a t i t 

9 i s co n s i s t e n t w i t h the r e g u l a t i o n s and the laws. 

10 Many, i f not a l l , u t i l i t i e s have p o l i c i e s and 

11 procedures t h a t they u t i l i z e i n areas o f customer 

12 service and I'm sure other areas i n business. We're 

13 not d i f f e r e n t than any o f these other u t i l i t i e s . And 

14 again, we use these p o l i c i e s and procedures b a s i c a l l y 

15 t o implement the ap p l i c a b l e law. 

16 Q. I s there a m o d i f i c a t i o n o f t h a t language 

17 t h a t you could propose t h a t might meet a concern 

18 about i t s meaning? 

19 A. Yes, I do. I b e l i e v e we could modify the 

20 language regarding company p o l i c y . And we would be 

21 w i l l i n g t o modify the references i n the t a r i f f t o a 

22 company p o l i c y t o s t a t e t h a t our p o l i c i e s f o l l o w the 

23 a p p l i c a b l e law and t h a t i f they do come under the 

24 j u r i s d i c t i o n o f the Public U t i l i t y Commission t h a t 

25 they do f o l l o w the r u l e s and r e g u l a t i o n s o f the 
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1 Commission. 

2 Q. Let's t u r n t o Mr. Colton's s u r r e b u t t a l and 

3 h i s proposal w i t h respect t o budget b i l l i n g . 

4 Again, Mr. Colton r e i t e r a t e s h i s 

5 proposal t h a t c e r t a i n customers would be placed on 

6 budget b i l l i n g a u t o m a t i c a l l y i n c e r t a i n contexts i f 

7 they f a l l i n arrears a f t e r November 1st of each year. 

8 And he i n d i c a t e s t h a t we haven't r a i s e d any v a l i d 

9 concern about t h i s . Can you respond? 

10 A. Yes, I can. I have responded w i t h some 

11 serious concerns t h a t I have regarding Mr. Colton 1s 

12 proposal. Mr. Colton's proposal i s one where as soon 

13 as a customer a f t e r November 1st misses a payment, 

14 t h a t t h e y ' l l be a u t o m a t i c a l l y placed onto budget 

15 b i l l i n g . And I have several concerns here because 

16 once someone misses a payment, they have a 

17 delinquency. They're i n ar r e a r s . And t h i s proposal 

18 t o me i s b a s i c a l l y mandating another payment 

19 arrangement f o r customers. And again, Act 201 speaks 

20 t o the number of payment arrangements a customer can 

21 have. 

22 One o f the other issues w i t h h i s 

23 proposal i s t h a t he's s t a t i n g t h a t he wants those 

24 arrearages placed i n t o the budget b i l l i n g amount. 

25 And budget b i l l i n g i s designed t o provide customers 
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1 who choose budget b i l l i n g t o spread t h e i r payments 

2 evenly throughout the year. I t ' s not designed t o be 

3 a payment arrangement. 

4 Q. Are there any concerns w i t h respect t o the 

5 f i n a n c i a l i m p l i c a t i o n s o f t h i s proposal? 

6 A. Yes, there are. There are some serious 

7 concerns t h a t t h i s could have an impact upon our cash 

8 f l o w a t t h i s time of year. Cash f l o w i s very 

9 important t o us a t t h i s time o f year. This i s when 

10 most o f our, I ' l l say our highest gas b i l l s become 

11 due t o our s u p p l i e r s . So i t ' s important t h a t we are 

12 c o l l e c t i n g as much o f our balances, our b i l l i n g s as 

13 p o s s i b l e t h i s time o f year. 

14 Q. Are your systems e s t a b l i s h e d today t o 

15 handle a proposal l i k e t h i s ? 

16 A. Our systems r e q u i r e m o d i f i c a t i o n 

17 s p e c i f i c a l l y the way budget b i l l i n g i s designed. So 

18 t h i s would have a f i n a n c i a l impact upon PGW. We 

19 would have t o make changes t o our customer 

20 i n f o r m a t i o n system. 

21 Q. I n l i g h t of those concerns, do you have an 

22 a l t e r n a t i v e suggestion? 

23 A. I b e l i e v e t h a t Mr. Colton i s very sincere 

24 about h i s proposal. And we do have on board t h i s 

25 year as p a r t of our c o l l e c t i o n program, a customer 
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1 s egmentation s t u d y . We're p r e p a r i n g a c o l l e c t i o n 

2 a n a l y t i c a l t o o l . I n f a c t , we would be w i l l i n g t o 

3 b a s i c a l l y a n a l y z e t h i s program and p r e p a r e a r e p o r t 

4 f o r Mr. C o l t o n and t h e Commission t o e s t a b l i s h i f 

5 t h i s program has any f e a s i b i l i t y o r m e r i t . 

6 Q. L a s t a r e a ; Mr. C o l t o n ' s p r o p o s a l w i t h 

7 r e s p e c t t o e l e c t r o n i c funds t r a n s f e r . 

8 Now i n h i s s u r r e b u t t a l t e s t i m o n y , he's 

9 r e i t e r a t e d h i s p o s i t i o n w i t h r e s p e c t t o a p r o p o s a l 

10 where any customer a t 250 p e r c e n t o f p o v e r t y o r above 

11 i f t h e y f e l l i n t o a r r e a r s would be a u t o m a t i c a l l y 

12 p l a c e d i n t o e l e c t r o n i c funds t r a n s f e r . But t h e n he 

13 a l s o suggested s o r t o f what he c l a i m e d t o be a m i d d l e 

14 ground and s a i d i f t h a t wasn't a c c e p t a b l e , t h e n he 

15 would c o n s i d e r a p r o p o s a l where customers would be 

16 o f f e r e d e l e c t r o n i c funds t r a n s f e r i n l i e u o f h a v i n g 

17 t o pay a d e p o s i t when t h e y a p p l i e d f o r s e r v i c e . Do 

18 you r e c a l l t h a t ? 

19 A. Yes, I do r e c a l l . 

20 Q. Can you respond, p r o v i d e PGW's p o s i t i o n 

21 w i t h r e s p e c t t o t h a t p r o p o s a l ? 

22 A. Yes, I can. His p r o p o s a l s t i l l i s n o t 

23 e n t i r e l y c l e a r t o me. However, h i s p r o p o s a l seems t o 

24 be f o c u s i n g on a p p l i c a n t s , n o t customers. When an 

25 a p p l i c a n t comes t o PGW and i s a s k i n g f o r s e r v i c e , we 
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1 do perform c e r t a i n , do c r e d i t s coring on t h a t 

2 p a r t i c u l a r customer t o see i f i t ' s necessary f o r t h a t 

3 customer t o pay a deposit. I t appears t h a t h i s 

4 proposal i s t h a t i f t h a t customer i s t o pay a deposit 

5 based upon c r e d i t h i s t o r y , t h a t we waive deposit i n 

6 l i e u of t h a t customer s i g n i n g up f o r EFT, or what's 

7 sometimes commonly known as auto pay or monies taken 

8 out o f your checking account. 

9 Q. At t h i s p o i n t based on the i n f o r m a t i o n 

10 t h a t you have, do you b e l i e v e t h a t would be a prudent 

11 p o l i c y t o implement? 

12 A. I have concerns. I don't t h i n k i t ' s a 

13 prudent p o l i c y . My concern i s before we rush t o 

14 place any p o l i c y i n t o place, t h a t we thoroughly 

15 examine i t . 

16 PGW has improved i t s c o l l e c t i o n s , i n 

17 my opi n i o n , d r a m a t i c a l l y , over the l a s t three t o f o u r 

18 years. And we d i d n ' t improve our c o l l e c t i o n s by 

19 b a s i c a l l y j u s t t r y i n g a bunch o f thin g s and seeing 

20 what worked best, we took a very prudent approach. 

21 We b a s i c a l l y looked a t what the 

22 concerns were, analyzed the s i t u a t i o n s , put p i l o t 

23 programs i n t o place. What we d i d i s we d i d an 

24 e f f e c t i v e measurement o f any program we d i d t o 

25 e s t a b l i s h the f e a s i b i l i t y , how much i t would cost and 
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1 the e f f e c t i v e n e s s t o our c o l l e c t i o n r a t e . 

2 So I do have some serious concerns, 

3 because when an a p p l i c a n t comes t o PGW, Act 201 

4 allows us t o use i n d u s t r y c r e d i t scoring models i n 

5 order t o perform a c r e d i t score on a customer t o 

6 determine i f they're going t o r e q u i r e a deposit. 

7 Just because someone has the need, they're 250 

8 percent above the f e d e r a l poverty l i m i t , does not 

9 mean t h a t they're not a c r e d i t r i s k . 

10 When t h a t a p p l i c a n t comes t o PGW and 

11 we perform t h a t c r e d i t score, we don't know what 

12 t h e i r c r e d i t score i s . I t t e l l s our rep i f a deposit 

13 i s r e q u i r e d or not. I f a deposit i s re q u i r e d , we 

14 want a deposit as p a r t o f t h a t a p p l i c a n t ' s payment t o 

15 become a customer of PGW. Signing up f o r EFT does 

16 mean t h a t a customer i s not a c r e d i t r i s k . You don't 

17 have t o be someone of low income t o be a c r e d i t r i s k . 

18 There are many people who c e r t a i n l y have incomes o f 

19 s u f f i c i e n t means and are above the 250 percent 

20 t h r e s h o l d who are s t i l l c r e d i t r i s k s . 

21 Q. I s PGW considering or i n the process o f 

22 implementing a proposal t o provide EFT as an 

23 a l t e r n a t i v e t o deposits i n any other s i t u a t i o n ? 

24 A. Yes, we are. PGW performed a customer 

25 segmentation study several years ago. And as p a r t of 
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1 t h a t p a r t i c u l a r study, one o f the s t r a t e g i e s f o r 

2 b a s i c a l l y addressing l a t e payer customers, we 

3 determined t h a t we were going t o e s t a b l i s h a l a t e 

4 payer deposit program. And t h a t program b a s i c a l l y 

5 would take a look a t the customer's h i s t o r y . And 

6 again, i t wouldn't t a r g e t our e n t i r e p o p u l a t i o n . We 

7 have many customers who pay l a t e . We have t o be very 

8 c a r e f u l i n implementing t h a t program. 

9 And we're i n the process o f developing 

10 an a n a l y t i c a l t o o l — we w i l l be developing t h a t 

11 a n a l y t i c a l t o o l i n the next several months. So we 

12 want t o make sure t h a t when we put t h a t program i n 

13 place i t ' s t a r g e t i n g customers who l e t ' s say have the 

14 means t o go onto an EFT, but i t ' s t a r g e t i n g those 

15 customers who are l a t e payers as pre s c r i b e d by 

16 Chapter 56 which allows us t o charge a deposit f o r 

17 l a t e payers. And p a r t of t h a t proposal i s t h a t we 

18 w i l l waive the deposit t o those customers i f they 

19 agree t o go onto an EFT program. 

20 Q. And t h i s i s l a t e payers, not applicants? 

21 A. This would be the customers. These are 

22 customers who have some l e v e l o f an e s t a b l i s h e d 

23 c r e d i t h i s t o r y w i t h PGW. They haven't been turned 

24 o f f or terminated as o f t h i s p o i n t . They are 

25 a c t u a l l y customers. And t h a t ' s b a s i c a l l y the 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC 
(800) 334-1063 



950 

1 d i f f e r e n c e between t h e p r o p o s a l . When someone comes 

2 t o us i n t h e a p p l i c a n t phase, we d o n ' t n e c e s s a r i l y 

3 have a c r e d i t h i s t o r y w i t h them. We do a c r e d i t 

4 score i n o r d e r t o e s t a b l i s h t h e c r e d i t r i s k o f t h a t 

5 customer. And i f i t i s a c r e d i t r i s k , what we want 

6 t o do i s we want t o secure our payments. 

7 Q. I n l i g h t o f t h a t p o l i c y t h a t PGW i s i n t h e 

8 process o f im p l e m e n t i n g , do you have a p r o p o s a l o r 

9 c o u n t e r p r o p o s a l w i t h r e s p e c t t o Mr. C o l t o n ' s 

10 s u g g e s t i o n i n h i s s u r r e b u t t a l t e s t i m o n y ? 

11 A. Yes, I do have a c o u n t e r p r o p o s a l . A g a i n , 

12 we w i l l implement our program on t h e c o m p l e t i o n o f 

13 p u t t i n g o ur a n a l y t i c a l t o o l t o g e t h e r . 

14 Q. Your program being? 

15 A. The l a t e payer d e p o s i t program, what we're 

16 c a l l i n g t h e l a t e payer d e p o s i t program. Once we 

17 complete our a n a l y t i c a l c o l l e c t i o n t o o l , we w i l l go 

18 ahead and b e g i n t o implement t h a t l a t e p a yer d e p o s i t 

19 program. Once we have s e v e r a l months o f e s t a b l i s h e d 

20 h i s t o r y w i t h t h a t p a r t i c u l a r program, we p l a n on 

21 p r e p a r i n g a r e p o r t , a n a l y z i n g our e f f o r t s t o make 

22 sure i t ' s h a v i n g t h e impact t h a t we b e l i e v e i t ' s 

23 g o i n g t o have. And we're a c t u a l l y p r e p a r e d t o share 

24 t h a t r e p o r t w i t h Mr. C o l t o n and t h e Commission, t h o s e 

25 r e s u l t s , so we can see what t h e b e n e f i t o f t h a t 
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1 program i s . 

2 I f t h a t program has b e n e f i t s or i f i t 

3 doesn't have b e n e f i t s , we can use our a n a l y t i c a l 

4 c o l l e c t i o n t o o l t o b a s i c a l l y look a t Mr. Colton's 

5 proposal f o r a p p l i c a n t s and take i t through t h a t same 

6 type o f process where we analyze what the f e a s i b i l i t y 

7 o f the program i s , what the b e n e f i t i s , and i f we do 

8 b e l i e v e there could be a p o t e n t i a l b e n e f i t , 

9 implementing c e r t a i n components or h i s program 

10 e n t i r e l y i f i t f i t s the b i l l . 

11 MR. CLEARFIELD: Thank you. That 

12 completes our r e j o i n d e r . 

13 JUDGE FORDHAM: Who w i l l be conducting 

14 

15 MR. BERTOCCI: Your Honor, I would ask 

16 f o r a few minutes t o confer w i t h co-counsel. 

17 (Whereupon, an o f f - t h e - r e c o r d 

18 discussion was held.) 

19 JUDGE JONES: While we were o f f the 

20 record, counsel f o r OTS had a personal catastrophe, 

21 and OTS i s no longer present. A l l p a r t i e s understand 

22 why they are no longer present. We hope t h a t 

23 whatever occurs, Mr. Kanaski w i l l be safe and i n good 

24 h e a l t h . 

25 At t h i s p o i n t we're ready f o r the 
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1 c r o s s - e x a m i n a t i o n o f A c t i o n A l l i a n c e , Mr. B e r t o c c i . 

2 MR. BERTOCCI: Thank you, Your Honor. 

3 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

4 BY MR. BERTOCCI: 

5 Q. Good morning, Mr. Gyory. 

6 A. Good morning. 

7 Q. I n your t e s t i m o n y you r e c o g n i z e d t h a t 

8 A c t i o n A l l i a n c e 1 s fundamental p o i n t i s t h a t n i n e 

9 thousand customers w i t h o u t s e r v i c e a t t h e b e g i n n i n g 

10 o f t h e c o l d w i n t e r p e r i o d , r e s i d e n t i a l customers 

11 poses a s e r i o u s problem; i s n ' t t h a t r i g h t ? 

12 A. I u n d e r s t a n d t h a t ' s t h e i r p o i n t f r o m t h e i r 

13 t e s t i m o n y , t h a t ' s c o r r e c t . 

14 Q. I t ' s e s p e c i a l l y s e r i o u s because f o r t y 

15 seven hundred o f those customers a r e low income 

16 customers, which a r e customers w i t h household incomes 

17 below 150 p e r c e n t o f p o v e r t y . 

18 A. I t h i n k i t ' s e s p e c i a l l y s e r i o u s f o r any 

19 customers. But I u n d e r s t a n d y o u r p o i n t . 

20 Q. You s a i d t h a t f r o m t h e company's 

21 p e r s p e c t i v e t h i s i s a b a l a n c i n g a c t i n t h a t you have 

22 t o ba l a n c e t h e i n t e r e s t o f t h e company a g a i n s t t h e 

23 i n t e r e s t o f t h e customers; i s t h a t r i g h t ? 

24 A. That's c o r r e c t . 

25 Q. You're s a t i s f i e d t h a t a s a t i s f a c t o r y 
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1 balance has been struck w i t h a s i t u a t i o n where there 

2 were nine thousand people w i t h o u t service a t the 

3 beginning o f w i n t e r , r e s i d e n t i a l customers? 

4 A. Do I b e l i e v e t h a t ' s a s a t i s f a c t o r y 

5 balance, i s t h a t your question? 

6 Q. Yes. 

7 A. I don't ne c e s s a r i l y b e l i e v e i t ' s a 

8 s a t i s f a c t o r y balance. But i n the end, t h i s i s a 

9 business and we're r e q u i r e d t o run i t as a business. 

10 And we're very sympathetic working w i t h our 

11 customers. We do everything we p o s s i b l y can t o 

12 r e s t o r e them. We've worked w i t h the State t o 

13 e s t a b l i s h the State grant program. We've worked w i t h 

14 the C i t y i n g e t t i n g funding from the C i t y t o r e s t o r e 

15 these customers. We perform a la r g e amount o f 

16 outreach. And a t the end of the day, do I ever t h i n k 

17 t h a t i t ' s a zero sum game where a l l customers are 

18 going t o be res t o r e d , no, because there's some 

19 customers who are p l a y i n g PGW. But there are other 

20 customers who s i n c e r e l y need help. And we do reach 

21 out t o them, but we haven't been able t o get i n touch 

22 w i t h everybody or people haven't come forward. I t i s 

23 a balance a t the end o f the day i n t r y i n g t o get 

24 customers res t o r e d . 

25 Q. So I take t h a t answer t o be i t ' s not a 
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1 s a t i s f a c t o r y balance, but PGW f e e l s incapable o f 

2 doing more. I s t h a t a f a i r r e p r e s e n t a t i o n of your 

3 p o s i t i o n ? 

4 A. We're not incapable o f doing more. We're 

5 doing a l o t . And again, we reach as many customers 

6 as we can. I can't t e l l you why some customers we 

7 reach out t o don't come forward t o have t h e i r gas 

8 r e s t o r e d , e s p e c i a l l y when we e s t a b l i s h a program l i k e 

9 the State g r a n t program and people don't come forward 

10 i n order t o r e s t o r e t h e i r gas which would have been 

11 a t very minimal cost or none t o those customers. So 

12 i t ' s hard t o understand why c e r t a i n customers don't 

13 come forward t o r e s t o r e . 

14 Q. The r e s u l t o f having nine thousand 

15 customers w i t h o u t service a t the beginning of w i n t e r , 

16 and according t o your testimony many w i t h o u t se r v i c e , 

17 many o f them throughout the w i n t e r , t h a t r e s u l t i s 

18 one t h a t the company i t s e l f has recognized requires 

19 some f u r t h e r a c t i o n on the company's p a r t ; i s n ' t t h a t 

20 r i g h t ? 

21 A. We've taken f u r t h e r a c t i o n , yes, t o t r y t o 

22 r e s t o r e these customers, t h a t ' s c o r r e c t . 

23 Q. And the way you've t r i e d t o r e s t o r e the 

24 customers i s r a t h e r than take d i f f e r e n t steps i n 

25 terms o f payment agreements f o r g e t t i n g s e rvice 
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1 r e s t o r e d , s teps t o perhaps reduce t h e number o f 

2 pe o p l e t h a t a r e t e r m i n a t e d i n t h e f i r s t p l a c e , t h e 

3 st e p s t h a t you have t a k e n have been t o t r y t o r a i s e 

4 funds f r o m t h e C i t y o r f r o m t h e S t a t e t o s u b s i d i z e 

5 t h e demands t h a t t h e company i s making f o r 

6 r e c o n n e c t i o n o f s e r v i c e ? 

7 A. Those a r e some o f t h e s t e p s we made i n 

8 a d d i t i o n t o l o b b y i n g t o t h e degree we can f o r 

9 a d d i t i o n a l LIHEAP f u n d i n g f r o m t h e F e d e r a l 

10 government. 

11 Q. So I would t a k e i t t h a t y o u r p o s i t i o n i s 

12 t h a t a f t e r two ye a r s o f n i n e thousand p e o p l e w i t h o u t 

13 s e r v i c e , t h a t i n terms o f t h e proced u r e s t h a t PGW 

14 has, t h e sta n d a r d s t h a t you a r e a p p l y i n g f o r 

15 r e c o n n e c t i o n terms, f o r payment arrangements, f o r 

16 budget b i l l i n g , many o f t h e t h i n g s t h a t a r e d i s c u s s e d 

17 i n Mr. G e l l e r ' s t e s t i m o n y and t h a t you've t a l k e d 

18 about t o some degree i n y o u r r e b u t t a l and i n y o u r 

19 r e j o i n d e r , you would say you r e a l l y d o n ' t b e l i e v e 

20 t h a t t hose s t a n d a r d s need t o be changed? 

21 A. I do n ' t b e l i e v e those s t a n d a r d s need t o be 

22 changed. Many o f these programs a r e d e s i g n e d t o h e l p 

23 a number o f d i f f e r e n t customers. There's programs 

24 f o r o ur low income customers. They a r e some o f t h e 

25 b e s t programs. Our CAP program, CRP program i s one 
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1 o f the best i n the State. So again, we have over, I 

2 b e l i e v e , seventy-six, seventy-seven thousand 

3 customers on the CAP program today. We've increased 

4 our CAP r o l l s tremendously over the past year-

5 and-a-half, two years. 

6 Q. Notwithstanding t h a t f a c t , nevertheless i t 

7 i s t r u e t h a t t h i s year weren't there over three 

8 thousand people t h a t were CRP customers t h a t were 

9 terminated, d i d not have service a t the time o f 

10 December o f 2006? 

11 A. I b e l i e v e i t was around three thousand, 

12 t h a t ' s c o r r e c t . 

13 Q. Weren't there about, I t h i n k f i f t e e n 

14 hundred, roughly, of v e r i f i e d low income customers 

15 who are not CRP customers who d i d not have service a t 

16 t h a t time? 

17 A. That's c o r r e c t . 

18 Q. Moving t o more s p e c i f i c t h i n g s t h a t you've 

19 been t a l k i n g about. You mentioned the issue of curb 

20 valves. I s n ' t i t t r u e t h a t i f a customer i s 

21 f o r t u n a t e enough t o l i v e i n a house t h a t has a 

22 working curb valve, t h a t they w i l l never have t o pay 

23 an excavation fee i f t h e i r service i s shut o f f ? 

24 A. That would be t r u e . 

25 Q. And the excavation fee, j u s t t o remind 
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1 everyone, i s Three Hundred and Seventy Two D o l l a r s ? 

2 A. The e x c a v a t i o n f e e i s Three Hundred and 

3 Seventy Two D o l l a r s , b u t t h a t ' s n o t t h e a c t u a l c o s t 

4 t o t h e company t o a c t u a l l y r e s t o r e t h e s e r v i c e . 

5 That's about o n e - e i g h t h o f t h e c o s t t h a t i t c o s t s f o r 

6 us t o r e s t o r e t h e s e r v i c e . I t c o s t s c l o s e t o Twenty 

7 F i v e Hundred D o l l a r s t o r e s t o r e a s e r v i c e t h a t ' s been 

8 exc a v a t e d f o r nonpayment. 

9 Q. But you would r e c o g n i z e t h a t Three Hundred 

10 and Seventy Two D o l l a r s i s a p r e t t y s u b s t a n t i a l 

11 h u r d l e f o r a low income customer t o overcome? 

12 A. I do r e c o g n i z e i t ' s a s u b s t a n t i a l h u r d l e . 

13 B u t I a l s o do r e c o g n i z e t h a t we p e r f o r m a l a r g e 

14 o u t r e a c h i n a t t e m p t i n g t o c o n t a c t these customers 

15 p r i o r t o s h u t t i n g them o f f f o r nonpayment. And i f we 

16 have t o excav a t e , we have t o excavate. T h i s i s n o t 

17 something we t a k e l i g h t l y . I t ' s n o t l i k e we're j u s t 

18 s i t t i n g back w a i t i n g t o s h u t these p e o p l e o f f . I ' v e 

19 spoken about t h e outbound c a l l s . I ' v e spoken about 

20 t h e o u t r e a c h , t h e r e g u l a t e d n o t i c e s . 

21 A g a i n , I c a n ' t t e l l you why some 

22 p e o p l e d o n ' t come f o r w a r d and do n ' t a l l o w us i n t o t h e 

23 house o r make those arrangement, b u t n e v e r t h e l e s s 

24 t h e y ' r e n o t . And t h e r e a r e some customers as a 

25 m a t t e r o f r e c o u r s e o f bu s i n e s s and o f r e g u l a t i o n s 
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1 t h a t we can shut customers o f f f o r nonpayment, i f 

2 they're not paying. And i f we have t o shut them o f f 

3 by excavating, we w i l l do t h a t . As I s t a t e d before, 

4 these customers owe on an average o f excess o f Three 

5 Thousand D o l l a r s . Some of these customers have used 

6 other t h i n g s t o avoid us s h u t t i n g them o f f f o r 

7 nonpayment. 

8 And again, they've used th i n g s t h a t 

9 are t h e i r r i g h t per r e g u l a t i o n s , whether i t ' s medical 

10 holds, b ut some customers are i n bankruptcy. So 

11 there are c e r t a i n t h i n g s t h a t even preclude us from 

12 being able t o shut someone o f f f o r nonpayment i f they 

13 have p a r t i c u l a r circumstances t h a t p r o h i b i t us from 

14 doing t h a t . 

15 Q. But you recognize also t h a t , you 

16 recognized i n your testimony t h a t some people j u s t 

17 are not home a t the time t h a t you come t o shut them 

18 o f f ; i s n ' t t h a t r i g h t ? 

19 A. That's c o r r e c t . But those customers have 

20 been given n o t i c e p r e v i o u s l y also. 

21 Q. I s n ' t i t also t r u e t h a t under Chapter 14 

22 you no longer have t o give them a twenty-four hour 

23 n o t i c e — f o r t y - e i g h t hour n o t i c e i f the f i r s t time 

24 PGW comes t o shut them o f f they are not there and 

25 there's no responsible person there, so they can 
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1 s t i l l be terminated a t t h a t time; i s n ' t t h a t r i g h t ? 

2 A. We f o l l o w the pr e s c r i b e d r e g u l a t i o n s . I 

3 do understand t h a t we no longer have t o leave a 

4 f o r t y - e i g h t hour n o t i c e . But we f o l l o w the 

5 r e g u l a t i o n s . We do a l l the notices t h a t we have t o 

6 do. And we go beyond t h a t . We go beyond j u s t the 

7 re g u l a t e d n o t i c e s . We have unregulated campaigns 

8 also. 

9 Q. I n the circumstances where you a c t u a l l y 

10 make contact w i t h customers, i t ' s not j u s t a matter 

11 o f contact, i t ' s a matter o f whether or not the 

12 customer can meet the payment terms which PGW i s 

13 demanding; i s n ' t t h a t r i g h t ? 

14 A. That's c o r r e c t . 

15 Q. That b r i n g s us t o the issue of your 

16 payment arrangement, the PGW payment arrangement 

17 g u i d e l i n e s . Those are the g u i d e l i n e s t h a t are 

18 contained or attached as an e x h i b i t t o Mr. Geller's 

19 testimony, Statement No. 1. That's a t page e i g h t o f 

20 the e x h i b i t s . 

21 A. I'm f a m i l i a r w i t h the g u i d e l i n e s . 

22 Q. You s a i d t h a t those g u i d e l i n e s are, quote, 

23 only g u i d e l i n e s ; i s t h a t r i g h t ? 

24 A. That's c o r r e c t . They are g u i d e l i n e s . 

25 That's a c t u a l l y what I would c a l l a t r a i n i n g aide, 
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1 something t h a t i s on the desktop of the 

2 r e p r e s e n t a t i v e t h a t allows them t o reference t h a t 

3 m a t e r i a l d u r i n g the course o f a conversation. But 

4 i t ' s by no means the complete documentation t h a t we 

5 provided t o our customer service representatives t h a t 

6 t e l l s them the completeness when handling a c a l l w i t h 

7 a delinquent customer and we're t r y i n g t o enter a 

8 payment arrangement. 

9 Q- I s n ' t i t t r u e t h a t i n our i n f o r m a l 

10 discovery you r e f e r r e d t o the payment arrangement 

11 g u i d e l i n e s as the CSR, customer service 

12 representative's b i b l e ? 

13 A. I can't remember using t h a t phrase. But 

14 i f you're saying I d i d somewhere along the l i n e , 

15 subject t o check then perhaps I d i d . 

16 Q. You'd agree t h a t t h i s i s a very succinct 

17 reference t h a t ' s easy f o r customer service 

18 representatives t o use, wouldn't you? 

19 A. I t ' s very s t r a i g h t f o r w a r d . I t gives them 

20 g u i d e l i n e s . I t ' s a reference t o b a s i c a l l y bridge the 

21 gap on what they've been t r a i n e d and maybe what they 

22 remember so they can complete the c a l l as necessary. 

23 Q. One o f the th i n g s you s a i d i s t h a t i f a 

24 customer i n d i c a t e s a t the beginning o f the 

25 conversation t h a t under the g u i d e l i n e s the customer 
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1 service rep i s r e q u i r e d t o get income and household 

2 composition i n f o r m a t i o n a t the beginning o f the 

3 contact; i s t h a t r i g h t ? 

4 A. Yes, t h a t ' s c o r r e c t . One o f the f i r s t 

5 t h i n g s we do i s e s t a b l i s h the income and occupancy so 

6 we know where they stand as f a r as what l e v e l they 

7 are w i t h the payment arrangement g u i d e l i n e s and 

8 r e g u l a t i o n s . 

9 Q. You say t h a t , i n f a c t , i f a t the p o i n t o f 

10 which they get the i n f o r m a t i o n t h a t the person i s a 

11 low income household t h a t immediately — I t h i n k you 

12 used the term immediately -- the customer service 

13 r e p r e s e n t a t i v e i s supposed t o then i n q u i r e about 

14 e n r o l l i n g them i n CRP; i s n ' t t h a t r i g h t ? 

15 A. Yes. There are several t h i n g s a customer 

16 service r e p r e s e n t a t i v e w i l l do. I n f a c t , when we get 

17 the i n f o r m a t i o n we're also l o o k i n g a t the account t o 

18 e s t a b l i s h i f they had been p r e v i o u s l y on CRP and what 

19 type o f agreements they had. So again, they give us 

20 i n f o r m a t i o n or they're s t a t i n g they are CRP e l i g i b l e . 

21 We walk through t h a t process. And, i n f a c t , i f they 

22 are p o t e n t i a l l y CRP e l i g i b l e , as you are aware o f , 

23 t h a t there i s c e r t a i n i n f o r m a t i o n they're r e q u i r e d t o 

24 give t o the company i n order t o r e g i s t e r f o r the 

25 program. And they can e i t h e r do t h a t i n person by 
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1 g o i n g t o one o f our o f f i c e s , o r t h e y can send i t i n . 

2 Q. But you would concede t h a t on these 

3 g u i d e l i n e s t h e r e ' s no r e f e r e n c e t o CRP among any — 

4 no r e f e r e n c e t o i n q u i r i n g o r t o making a r e f e r r a l t o 

5 CRP as p a r t o f these g u i d e l i n e s ? 

6 A. Again, as I s t a t e , d , i t ' s a t r a i n i n g a i d e . 

7 I t ' s n o t t h e complete t r a i n i n g a r e p r e s e n t a t i v e has 

8 seen. I'm f a m i l i a r w i t h t h e t r a i n i n g m a t e r i a l t h a t 

9 t h e y ' r e t r a i n e d w i t h . And t h e y a r e r e q u i r e d t o 

10 o b t a i n t h a t income and occupancy i n f o r m a t i o n . And 

11 a g a i n , our i n t e n t i s t h a t i f a customer i s a low 

12 income customer and a r e e l i g i b l e f o r t h e program, we 

13 want them on t h i s program because i t ' s g o i n g t o be 

14 t h e most a f f o r d a b l e program f o r them. But as you 

15 a l s o know, t h e r e a r e some customers who a r e low 

16 income t h a t f a l l w i t h i n t h e CAP CRP program where 

17 sometimes t h e CRP i s n o t t h e most a f f o r d a b l e program 

18 f o r them. 

19 MR. CLEARFIELD: Can I ask a t t h i s 

20 p o i n t , i s t h e r e a page, Your Honor, t h a t Mr. B e r t o c c i 

21 i s r e f e r r i n g t o ? 

22 MR. BERTOCCI: I'm r e f e r r i n g t o t h e 

23 E x h i b i t page 8 o f Statement No. 1. 

24 MR. CLEARFIELD: The page numbers a r e 

25 on t h e b o t t o m o f t h a t . 
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1 MR. BERTOCCI: I t ' s HSG E x h i b i t 5. 

2 The e a s i e s t way t o get t o i t i s by l o o k i n g a t the 

3 page numbers on the e x h i b i t . 

4 BY MR. BERTOCCI: 

5 Q. You recognize t h a t you have a customer 

6 base o f as much as approximately a hundred and f i f t y 

7 thousand customers t h a t p o t e n t i a l l y could be CRP 

8 e l i g i b l e ; i s t h a t r i g h t ? 

9 A. Yes, there's approximately a hundred f i f t y 

10 thousand customers t h a t are p o t e n t i a l l y i d e n t i f i e d as 

11 low income customers. 

12 Q. And r i g h t now there are around seventy 

13 f i v e thousand customers t h a t are e n r o l l e d i n CRP, 

14 r i g h t ? 

15 A. That's c o r r e c t . But j u s t because a 

16 customer has been i d e n t i f i e d as low income, household 

17 has been i d e n t i f i e d as low income, we haven't 

18 i d e n t i f i e d t h a t household as a heating household 

19 ne c e s s a r i l y . And as you're aware, there's other 

20 programs t h a t we have t h a t help bridge the gap f o r 

21 customers. We have a senior c i t i z e n s program which I 

22 don't know the exact enrollment, b ut I b e l i e v e i t ' s 

23 somewhere around f i f t y thousand customers a t t h i s 

24 time. And we b e l i e v e t h a t many o f those customers 

25 would be on our CRP program i f there wasn't a senior 
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1 c i t i z e n s program. 

2 Q. For the number o f low income customers 

3 t h a t you have, don't you t h i n k t h a t a reference t o 

4 CRP on your payment arrangement g u i d e l i n e s would be 

5 merited? 

6 MR. CLEARFIELD: Your Honor, I'm going 

7 t o o b j e c t . I t ' s a m i s c h a r a c t e r i z a t i o n of Mr. Gyory's 

8 testimony. He s a i d t h a t i f the income i n f o r m a t i o n 

9 i n d i c a t e d t h a t the customer was e l i g i b l e f o r CRP, he 

10 was immediately put i n t o t h a t -- they're i n s t r u c t e d 

11 t o put them i n the program. So the payment 

12 arrangement gu i d e l i n e s do include t h a t . And i f you 

13 look a t t h a t sheet, there's references t o CRP on the 

14 sheet i n various places. So i t ' s not as i f CRP i s 

15 not included. So i t ' s a m i s c h a r a c t e r i z a t i o n . 

16 MR. BERTOCCI: My questions go t o the 

17 issue o f why a reference t o CRP a t the top of the 

18 page, which are the f i r s t t h i n g s t h a t the customer 

19 service r e p r e s e n t a t i v e i s supposed t o do when 

20 r e c e i v i n g a c a l l , why i t does not contain a reference 

21 t o CRP given the f a c t t h a t i t would seem i f t h a t was 

22 standard procedure, t h a t you would expect t o f i n d 

23 t h a t on the payment arrangement g u i d e l i n e s r i g h t a t 

24 the top of the page. 

25 MR. CLEARFIELD: That's c l e a r e r . 
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1 JUDGE JONES: I t ' s a c l e a r e r question. 

2 You may answer, Mr. Gyory. 

3 THE WITNESS: This i s a shrunken down 

4 ver s i o n o f the g u i d e l i n e s , okay. The g u i d e l i n e s , I 

5 a c t u a l l y have a copy on my desk t h a t I need t o r e f e r 

6 t o i t . And i t ' s about t h i s b i g , and i t ' s i n c o l o r . 

7 MR. CLEARFIELD: Let the record show 

8 t h a t he's ho l d i n g h i s hand — 

9 JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

10 THE WITNESS: I caught a f i s h l i k e 

11 t h i s yesterday. 

12 But i t ' s a c t u a l l y t h i s l a r g e and i t ' s 

13 i n c o l o r . I t ' s not something where someone has t o 

14 s q u i n t t h e i r eyes and see what they have t o do. 

15 And again, our reps are t r a i n e d 

16 e x t e n s i v e l y regarding what t o do w i t h these 

17 p a r t i c u l a r customers. 

18 And again, I r e c a l l very few 

19 complaints from the Public U t i l i t y Commission o f us 

20 not e n t e r i n g a customer i n t o the CRP when they're 

21 e l i g i b l e . 

22 So I don't t h i n k t h a t i t ' s not duly 

23 noted on here. We are doing everything t h a t needs t o 

24 be done t o get these customers onto a program when we 

25 can. 
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1 MS. TRAN: Your Honor, j u s t i n case 

2 yo u ' r e h a v i n g a h a r d t i m e r e a d i n g , we d i d e n l a r g e i t 

3 on pages n i n e and t e n , e n l a r g e d i t on two o t h e r 

4 pages. 

5 JUDGE JONES: Thank you. I was aware 

6 i t c o n t i n u e d . 

7 MR. BERTOCCI: Thank you, Mr. Gyory. 

8 That's a l l we have. 

9 JUDGE JONES: Thank you, Mr. B e r t o c c i . 

10 I b e l i e v e OCA does n o t have any c r o s s 

11 f o r t h i s w i t n e s s ; i s t h a t c o r r e c t ? 

12 MS. APPLEBY: Yes, Your Honor, we do 

13 n o t have any q u e s t i o n s . 

14 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

15 BY JUDGE JONES: 

16 Q. I have a couple q u e s t i o n s f o r you, Mr. 

17 Gyory, and t h e y ' r e a l l i n r e f e r e n c e t o y o u r 

18 r e j o i n d e r , and a l l i n r e f e r e n c e t o y o u r r e j o i n d e r 

19 about Mr. C o l t o n , and a l l i n r e f e r e n c e t o 

20 a l t e r n a t i v e s you've proposed. You've proposed two 

21 a l t e r n a t i v e s , one i n r e f e r e n c e t o Mr. C o l t o n ' s p o i n t 

22 about p u t t i n g p eople o n t o budget b i l l i n g , and one i n 

23 r e f e r e n c e t o Mr. C o l t o n ' s p o i n t about EFT, o r au t o 

24 pay i s what you s a i d . And you s a i d t h a t t h e r e would 

25 be some t y p e o f a n a l y s i s o f a program and you w i l l 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
(800) 334-1063 



967 

1 provide a r e p o r t , you s a i d t o Mr. Colton, I'm 

2 assuming you meant the O f f i c e of Consumer Advocate as 

3 w e l l as the Commission; i s t h a t correct? 

4 A. That's c o r r e c t . 

5 Q. I guess what I'm t r y i n g t o get my hands 

6 around i s , I'm aware t h a t the company i s also l o o k i n g 

7 a t upgrading t h e i r b i l l i n g c o l l e c t i o n program; i s 

8 t h a t correct? 

9 A. Yes. We have been l o o k i n g a t replacement 

10 o f the system. We haven't decided when we're doing 

11 t h a t . We're s t i l l under i n v e s t i g a t i o n o f the 

12 replacement o f the system. 

13 Q. One of the a l t e r n a t i v e s t h a t you s a i d you 

14 were l o o k i n g a t f o r the EFT was t h i s , you r e f e r r e d t o 

15 i t as l a t e payer program, l a t e payer deposit program? 

16 A. Yes, t h a t ' s c o r r e c t . The LPD, the l a t e 

17 payer deposit program. 

18 Q. I s t h a t going t o be separate and d i s t i n c t 

19 from the upgrade t o the b i l l i n g system? 

20 A. That's c o r r e c t . That i s something t h a t we 

21 can already do. The reason we have not implemented a 

22 l a t e payer deposit program, there was a customer 

23 segmentation ana l y s i s t h a t was performed several 

24 years ago. And i t was performed on a r e p r e s e n t a t i v e 

25 sample o f our customers. And we b a s i c a l l y performed 
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1 the segmentation analysis t o determine i f there were 

2 d i s t i n c t groups of customers w i t h i n our base t h a t we 

3 could perhaps take d i f f e r e n t c o l l e c t i o n s t r a t e g i e s on 

4 t o improve our c o l l e c t i o n r a t e . 

5 What we saw was there was one group o f 

6 customers who were, they were l a t e payers. And 

7 again, the Chapter 56 r e g u l a t i o n s allow us t o 

8 b a s i c a l l y assess a customer a l a t e payer deposit i f 

9 they've missed two consecutive payments i n twelve 

10 months or three payments i n twelve months. Well, I 

11 would t e l l you t h a t we have a l o t o f customers t h a t 

12 meet t h a t p a r t i c u l a r case. And j u s t t o implement a 

13 program based upon the c r i t e r i a of people missing two 

14 b i l l s , two consecutive b i l l s i n twelve months, or 

15 three i n twelve months, there would be many customers 

16 who perhaps wouldn't have the a b i l i t y t o enter i n t o 

17 an auto pay program because they have not had an 

18 e s t a b l i s h e d checking account. 

19 So what we've done, and we are 

20 c u r r e n t l y i n the process o f awarding the c o n t r a c t t o 

21 a vendor t o develop an a n a l y t i c a l c o l l e c t i o n t o o l 

22 t h a t w i l l allow us t o take a l l our customers and 

23 analyze the d i f f e r e n c e between these customers and 

24 understand what segment or what the r i s k p r o f i l e of 

25 those customers. We then can design t h i s l a t e payer 
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1 program t o t a r g e t the appropriate customers f o r the 

2 treatment of l a t e payer deposit. 

3 And I would agree w i t h Mr. Colton t h a t 

4 the customers t h a t we're t a r g e t i n g are probably those 

5 customers t h a t w i l l be above 250 percent of the 

6 Federal poverty l e v e l . But there i s a d i s t i n c t i o n 

7 between what he i s saying and the program t h a t we're 

8 o f f e r i n g . His i s f o r an a p p l i c a n t . Ours i s f o r 

9 customers and something t h a t we can do t o r e g u l a t i o n 

10 today. 

11 Q. Thank you f o r your explanation. 

12 And i n reference t o the proposal f o r 

13 the budget b i l l i n g , your proposal i s separate and 

14 d i s t i n c t from the upgrade f o r the b i l l i n g c o l l e c t i o n ; 

15 i s t h a t correct? 

16 A. Yes. Again, through t h i s whole customer 

17 segmentation a n a l y s i s , the purpose o f the customer 

18 segmentation analysis i s n ' t one dimensional. I t ' s 

19 t o , again, t o understand the r i s k p r o f i l e o f our 

20 customers and develop c o l l e c t i o n treatments t h a t are 

21 more appropriate f o r those groups o f people. I mean 

22 today we b a s i c a l l y , I'm going t o say put everybody 

23 through the wash. Once you're delinquent and we've 

24 t r i e d t o contact you outside the r e g u l a t e d capacity, 

25 we enter you i n t o the reg u l a t e d stream o f no t i c e s . 
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1 I b a s i c a l l y would n o t argue b u t I 

2 would p r o f f e r t h a t t h e r e a r e some customers t h a t 

3 d o n ' t have t o go t h r o u g h t h a t p r o c e s s . And i f we can 

4 develop o t h e r c o l l e c t i o n s t r a t e g i e s , we can improve 

5 our o p e r a t i o n a l e f f i c i e n c i e s by n o t sending a l l t h ese 

6 n o t i c e s , by n o t making a l l t h ese phone c a l l s , b u t by 

7 p e r f o r m i n g some o t h e r c o l l e c t i o n a c t i v i t y t h a t w i l l 

8 enable t h a t customer t o pay o r d r i v e t h a t customer t o 

9 n o t making a l a t e payment. 

10 So a g a i n , t h i s whole a n a l y t i c a l 

11 c o l l e c t i o n t o o l i s t o develop a r i s k base p r o f i l e 

12 a c r o s s our customer base so we can u n d e r s t a n d b e t t e r 

13 ways t o p e r f o r m c o l l e c t i o n a c t i v i t y f o r o ur 

14 customers. 

15 JUDGE JONES: Thank you, Mr. Gyory. 

16 That ends my q u e s t i o n s , s i r . 

17 MR. CLEARFIELD: Can we j u s t have a 

18 c o u p l e minutes? 

19 JUDGE JONES: Yes, you may t a k e a 

20 c o u p l e minutes t o c o n f e r . 

21 ( O f f t h e r e c o r d . ) 

22 JUDGE JONES: We a r e back on t h e 

23 r e c o r d . Mr. C l e a r f i e l d . 

24 REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

25 BY MR. CLEARFIELD: 
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1 Q. Mr. Gyory, you had a couple questions w i t h 

2 respect t o the f o r t y - e i g h t hour n o t i c e , maybe one. 

3 Would you c l a r i f y when the f o r t y - e i g h t hour n o t i c e i s 

4 needed t o be provided and when i t ' s not? 

5 A. Yes. I s t a t e d t h a t i t ' s no longer 

6 r e q u i r e d , b ut t h a t was not t r u e . The f o r t y - e i g h t 

7 hour n o t i c e i s s t i l l r e q u i r e d t o be d e l i v e r e d i f 

8 we're seeking t o terminate a customer between 

9 December 1st and March 31st. So again, we're 

10 r e q u i r e d t o leave a f o r t y - e i g h t hour n o t i c e i n t h a t 

11 p e r i o d . 

12 Q. And i n c e r t a i n circumstances, does PGW 

13 have t h a t a u t h o r i t y t o terminate i n the winter? 

14 A. Yes, we do. Under Act 201 we do have t h a t 

15 a u t h o r i t y , t h a t ' s c o r r e c t . 

16 Q. With respect t o contact, I j u s t want t o 

17 make sure t h i s was c l e a r . I f a person i s a t home and 

18 the service personnel reached them a t home f o r a 

19 t e r m i n a t i o n t h a t would have t o be a d i g up, even i f 

20 they do not pay the f u l l amount due a t t h a t time, can 

21 they s t i l l avoid the d i g up as a way i n which the 

22 service could be terminated? 

23 A. Yes, they can. They can provide us access 

24 t o the pr o p e r t y and we can go i n s i d e the pr o p e r t y and 

25 shut o f f i n s i d e . We p r e f e r t o shut o f f i n s i d e . 
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1 Q. There was some discussion about the 

2 r e s u l t s of the c o l d weather survey as o f December of 

3 2006, and the number nine thousand was the r e s u l t o f 

4 t h a t survey. And you also i n d i c a t e d t h a t there are 

5 e f f o r t s t h a t PGW made subsequent t o t h a t p o i n t t o 

6 attempt t o reconnect those customers. Do you have 

7 any data t h a t would i n d i c a t e how successful those 

8 e f f o r t s are? 

9 A. Yes. Again, we do perform a d d i t i o n a l 

10 outreach i n January s i m i l a r t o the requirement by the 

11 c o l d weather survey. And we do measure our r e s u l t s 

12 through the w i n t e r . And approximately when we get t o 

13 March 1st of the year, over the past two years we had 

14 somewhere between, i t was somewhere between f i v e 

15 thousand and f i f t y - f i v e hundred customers who were 

16 s t i l l o f f , approximately were s t i l l o f f . So we d i d 

17 s u b s t a n t i a l l y reduce the numbers. And I a c t u a l l y 

18 looked a t the numbers t h i s morning, and less than 

19 h a l f o f those were low income customers. 

20 Q. Again, j u s t t o be c l e a r , you had some 

21 conversations about the g u i d e l i n e s t h a t are provided 

22 t o customer service representatives and they're 

23 included i n Mr. Geller's testimony. You mentioned 

24 t h a t the reps are i n s t r u c t e d t o reference CRP f o r 

25 customers t h a t are low income. I s there any other 
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1 document t h a t i n s t r u c t s them t o do that? 

2 A. Yes, a c t u a l l y i n the t r a i n i n g document we 

3 a c t u a l l y t r a i n them t o do t h a t . But there's a c t u a l l y 

4 a s c r i p t . I t ' s p a r t o f the s c r i p t of what they're 

5 r e q u i r e d t o ask the customer. And as I s t a t e d , one 

6 of the f i r s t t h i n g s they're r e q u i r e d t o ask i s t h e i r 

7 income an occupancy. And once t h a t i s i d e n t i f i e d , 

8 they're i d e n t i f i e d as being CRP CAP e l i g i b l e , we 

9 i n s t r u c t the customer what they need t o do t o get on 

10 the CAP program. 

11 Q. And w i t h respect t o the g u i d e l i n e s t h a t 

12 were discussed, i s CRP mentioned on those guidelines? 

13 A. Oh, ab s o l u t e l y . Maybe not as prominently 

14 as Mr. B e r t o c c i would l i k e . But again, when l o o k i n g 

15 a t the g u i d e l i n e s on page nine when they're blown up 

16 a l i t t l e b i t l a r g e r and i t says terms, i f you look 

17 under l e v e l one which are those customers who are 

18 below 150 percent of the Federal poverty l e v e l , the 

19 f i r s t item under the terms i s ; enter CRP unless a 

20 PAR, payment arrangement i s more a f f o r d a b l e . So 

21 again, they are i n s t r u c t e d what t o do i f they meet 

22 t h a t l e v e l o f poverty. 

23 MR. CLEARFIELD: That's a l l I have. 

2 4 Thank you. 

25 JUDGE JONES: Mr. Bertocci? 
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1 MR. BERTOCCI: I have no q u e s t i o n s . 

2 MR. LAWRENCE: Your Honor, as a r e s u l t 

3 o f y o u r q u e s t i o n s t o t h e w i t n e s s and t h e n q u e s t i o n s , 

4 responses t h e r e t o , t h e OCA does have a few q u e s t i o n s 

5 f o r Mr. Gyory. 

6 JUDGE JONES: You know what, I t h o u g h t 

7 t h a t would occur. Go ahead, Mr. Lawrence. 

8 MR. LAWRENCE: Thank you, Your Honor. 

9 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

10 BY MR. LAWRENCE: 

11 Q. Good morning, Mr. Gyory. I'm D a r r y l 

12 Lawrence. I r e p r e s e n t t h e O f f i c e o f Consumer 

13 Advocate i n t h i s p r o c e e d i n g . 

14 Do you happen t o have a copy o f Mr. 

15 C o l t o n ' s s u r r e b u t t a l t e s t i m o n y t h e r e i n f r o n t o f you? 

16 A. I'm sure we can g e t one i f I d o n ' t . 

17 Q. I f you c o u l d p l e a s e t u r n t o page f o u r t e e n 

18 o f t h a t t e s t i m o n y and s p e c i f i c a l l y l o o k a t l i n e 

19 s i x t e e n . Are we th e r e ? 

20 A. Yes. 

21 Q. A t l i n e s i x t e e n , Mr. Gyory, would you 

22 agree w i t h me t h a t Mr. C o l t o n i s r e f e r e n c i n g t h e r e i n 

23 t o d e l i n q u e n t customers? 

24 A. Yes, he i s r e f e r e n c i n g d e l i n q u e n t 

25 customers. 
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1 Q. Would you also focus your a t t e n t i o n down 

2 t o l i n e nineteen. Would you also agree w i t h me there 

3 t h a t Mr. Colton i s also making a reference t o 

4 delinquent customers? 

5 A. Yes, I would. 

6 Q. Thank you. One other question. 

7 You had made reference t o the f a c t 

8 t h a t PGW i s w i l l i n g t o co n s t r u c t c e r t a i n r e p o r t s as 

9 t o the budget b i l l i n g issue and also as t o the 

10 e l e c t r o n i c funds t r a n s f e r issue as the company goes 

11 forward and analyzes those two areas. Would you have 

12 any idea a t t h i s time, could you provide us w i t h some 

13 type of time t a b l e as t o when you b e l i e v e those 

14 r e p o r t s may be a v a i l a b l e t o the Commission and also 

15 t o the OCA? 

16 A. Well, I w i l l say t h a t i t w i l l take 

17 approximately t o the end of the year u n t i l we have 

18 the a n a l y t i c a l model b u i l t and t e s t e d and ready t o 

19 go. Once we do t h a t and we take a l l our customers 

20 and we evaluate the r i s k s , we're going t o s t a r t t o 

21 develop those programs. I w i l l t e l l you t h a t one of 

22 the programs out o f the box w i l l be the l a t e payer 

23 deposit program because i t ' s something t h a t we 

24 i d e n t i f i e d before and we i d e n t i f i e d the business 

25 requirements f o r . So I would say somewhere a f t e r the 
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1 1st of January we w i l l implement a l a t e payer deposit 

2 program. 

3 And t o be f a i r , I w i l l t e l l you i t 

4 takes a good three t o f o u r months from the time o f 

5 implementation t h a t we can s t a r t seeing some 

6 measurable r e s u l t s . So i f I'm t h i n k i n g i n broad 

7 scopes o f time, then I would say somewhere around 

8 June, J u l y o f '08 t h a t we would be able t o issue a 

9 r e p o r t t h a t would have s u b s t a n t i a l data t o i n d i c a t e 

10 i f the l a t e payer deposit program i s working as we 

11 thought, or a t l e a s t we'd have r e s u l t s t o see how 

12 w e l l i t was working. 

13 But t h a t ' s not going t o stop. We're 

14 not j u s t going t o do t h a t one program. So again, 

15 w e ' l l be p u t t i n g t h a t program i n t o p l ay. And again, 

16 we can analyze the budget b i l l i n g o p t i o n , again, once 

17 we have the a n a l y t i c a l model b u i l t . And again, I 

18 t h i n k t h a t ' s something new being proposed. So w e ' l l 

19 have t o analyze i t and look a t the f e a s i b i l i t y o f 

20 e s t a b l i s h i n g a program. Does the program r e q u i r e any 

21 system changes, okay. There are other th i n g s we're 

22 doing a t PGW. Are the resources a v a i l a b l e t o do the 

23 program. We w i l l analyze t h a t and see i f there i s 

24 any p o t e n t i a l b e n e f i t t o PGW and the customers t o 

25 have such a program. 
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1 So again, i n f a i r n e s s and knowing how 

2 thi n g s work from the time perspective, I would say 

3 again, probably by the second quarter o f '08, 

4 calendar year 108 could we have something ready t o go 

5 and prepare some data f o r you. 

6 MR. LAWRENCE: Thank you very much. 

7 We have no f u r t h e r questions f o r t h i s witness, Your 

8 Honor. 

9 JUDGE JONES: Thank you, Mr. Lawrence. 

10 Mr. C l e a r f i e l d ? 

11 FURTHER REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

12 BY MR. CLEARFIELD: 

13 Q. I j u s t wanted t o c l a r i f y w i t h respect t o 

14 both o f those programs. Are they contingent i n any 

15 respect on the placement o f the c u r r e n t b i l l i n g 

16 system, or can they go forward w i t h o u t that? 

17 A. Both programs could go forward w i t h o u t 

18 t h a t . The EFT program i s p r e t t y much separate from 

19 the b i l l i n g system. Whereas the budget b i l l i n g could 

20 go forward w i t h o u t the replacement of the system, but 

21 i t would r e q u i r e system m o d i f i c a t i o n s . 

22 MR. CLEARFIELD: That's a l l . 

23 JUDGE JONES: Mr. Bertocci? 

24 MR. BERTOCCI: I have no questions. 

25 Thank you. 
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JUDGE JONES. Mr. Gyory, thank you f o r 

yo u r presence, s i r . You a r e excused. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you. 

(Witness excused.) 

MR. CLEARFIELD: I move f o r ad m i s s i o n 

o f Mr. Gyory's Statement 6 and 6R. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: We have t h e d i r e c t and 

r e b u t t a l t e s t i m o n y o f Mr. Gyory and t h e accompany 

e x h i b i t s . 

MR. CLEARFIELD: Yes, t o t h e 

t e s t i m o n y . 

o b j e c t i o n s ? 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Are t h e r e any 

Hea r i n g none, t h e y a r e so a d m i t t e d . 

MR. CLEARFIELD: Thank you, Your 

Honor. 

(Whereupon, t h e documents marked as 

PGW Statement Nos. 6 and 6R f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n were 

r e c e i v e d i n evidence.) 

JUDGE JONES: We have a m a t t e r i n 

r e f e r e n c e t o t h e P h i l a d e l p h i a A r c h d i o c e s e . Mr. 

C l e a r f i e l d , do you have a motion? 

MR. CLEARFIELD: Yes, Your Honor. I n 

l i g h t o f t h e f a c t t h a t t h e Arc h d i o c e s e has n o t 

appeared a t t h e h e a r i n g s , has n o t p r o s e c u t e d i t s 
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c o m p l a i n t a g a i n s t PGW and h a v i n g t h e o p p o r t u n i t y t o 

do so, r e l u c t a n t l y PGW would move t o d i s m i s s t h e 

c o m p l a i n t w i t h p r e j u d i c e . 

JUDGE JONES: Was i t a p e t i t i o n ? 

MR. CLEARFIELD: Was i t a p e t i t i o n t o 

i n t e r v e n e ? 

i n t e r v e n e . 

JUDGE JONES: J u s t a p e t i t i o n t o 

MR. CLEARFIELD: F o r g i v e me. Then I 

would ask t h a t t h e i r i n t e r v e n t i o n s t a t u s be d e n i e d 

and t h a t t h e p e t i t i o n be de n i e d . 

JUDGE FORDHAM: I would a l s o add t o 

t h e i n f o r m a t i o n t h a t has been p r o v i d e d by Mr. 

C l e a r f i e l d , t h a t we c o n f i r m e d t h e proce d u r e schedule 

on March 9 t h o f 2007, and t h a t i s t h e da t e t h a t t h e 

Arc h d i o c e s e f i l e d a p e t i t i o n t o i n t e r v e n e . A c c o r d i n g 

t o t h e Commission's r e g u l a t i o n s , when a p a r t y comes 

i n t o t h e p r o c e e d i n g a f t e r t h e p r e h e a r i n g c o n f e r e n c e 

has been h e l d and a f t e r p r o c e d u r e schedule has been 

e s t a b l i s h e d , t h e y accept what has a l r e a d y been 

e s t a b l i s h e d . 

By e l e c t r o n i c m a i l d a t e d March 2 3 r d 

2007, t h e p a r t i e s d i r e c t e d t h e Arc h d i o c e s e t o p r o v i d e 

a p r e h e a r i n g memorandum by March 3 0 t h . And a t t h a t 

t i m e we a l s o gave our p r e h e a r i n g o r d e r f o u r which 
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1 granted the p e t i t i o n t o intervene. 

2 We had not received a prehearing 

3 memorandum by A p r i l 3rd, so we requested i t again. 

4 And there was a request by the Archdiocese t o have an 

5 extension of time t o f i l e d i r e c t testimony. We d i d 

6 grant t h a t extension o f time u n t i l A p r i l 9th of 2007, 

7 and the Archdiocese provided two pieces o f testimony; 

8 a Mr. Magee and a Ms. Mondre. We have not heard from 

9 the Archdiocese w i t h respect t o submission of those 

10 documents. 

11 I n a d d i t i o n , when I sent out the 

12 cross-examination m a t r i x asking whether anyone wanted 

13 t o cross-examine, we d i d not receive anything from 

14 Mr. Levine, who i s counsel f o r the Archdiocese. 

15 However, subsequently there were I n t e r r o g a t o r i e s 

16 f i l e d , and we had a discussion on Monday morning 

17 about those I n t e r r o g a t o r i e s . Mr. Levine was not here 

18 t o respond t o the i n f o r m a t i o n provided by Mr. 

19 C l e a r f i e l d . 

20 Based on the f a c t t h a t a c t i v e p a r t i e s 

21 are r e q u i r e d t o p a r t i c i p a t e and we d i d have what we 

22 thought was p a r t i c i p a t i o n by the f i l i n g o f the 

23 testimony but there has been no response a f t e r t h a t , 

24 the motion o f Mr. C l e a r f i e l d i s granted. 

25 MR. CLEARFIELD: Thank you. 
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1 JUDGE JONES: I n l i g h t o f t h e g r a n t o f 

2 t h e m o t i o n f o r PGW, we e n v i s i o n t h a t t h e p a r t i e s do 

3 n o t have t o send b r i e f s o r r e q u i r e b r i e f s t o t h e 

A A r c h d i o c e s e . 

5 Are t h e r e any o t h e r m a t t e r s t h a t t h e 

6 p a r t i e s w i s h t o b r i n g b e f o r e us today? 

7 MR. CLEARFIELD: Your Honor, t h e one 

8 c o m p l i c a t i o n as a r e s u l t o f t h e events o f t h i s 

9 morning i s t h a t we had a s t i p u l a t i o n w i t h OTS t h a t we 

10 were w o r k i n g on. F r a n k l y , a t t h i s p o i n t I'm n o t sure 

11 whether we're g o i n g t o be a b l e t o complete t h a t by 

12 tomorrow. I would ask y o u r i n d u l g e n c e on t h a t . We 

13 w i l l c e r t a i n l y t r y t o work on t h a t tomorrow w i t h Ms. 

14 Rast e r o r whoever f r o m OTS w i l l be f i l l i n g i n . But 

15 under t h e c i r c u m s t a n c e s , I ' d ask t h a t i f we c a n ' t do 

16 t h a t by tomorrow t h a t we'd be g i v e n an e x t e n s i o n t o 

17 t r y t o complete t h a t and submit i t f o r t h e r e c o r d . 

18 JUDGE FORDHAM: And which t e s t i m o n y 

19 was t h a t r e g a r d i n g ? 

20 MR. CLEARFIELD: I t a c t u a l l y doesn't 

21 a f f e c t t h e t e s t i m o n y as much as i t ' s a s t i p u l a t i o n 

22 w i t h r e s p e c t t o t h e bad d e b t expense agreement 

23 between OTS and OCA as t o t h e c a l c u l a t i o n o f bad d e b t 

24 expense f o r p r o f o r m a expense purposes. 

25 JUDGE JONES: We're o f f t h e r e c o r d . 
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1 (Whereupon, an o f f - t h e - r e c o r d 

2 discussion took place.) 

3 JUDGE JONES: Mr. C l e a r f i e l d , w e ' l l be 

4 s e n s i t i v e t o your request as w e l l as the s e n s i t i v i t y 

5 of what occurred f o r OTS. And we have agreed t o give 

6 you u n t i l next Friday. 

7 MR. CLEARFIELD: Thank you. 

8 JUDGE JONES: I n order t o get t h a t 

9 back t o us. So t h a t would be June 1st 2007 a t close 

10 o f business, 4:30. 

11 MR. CLEARFIELD: Thank you. Your 

12 Honor. 

13 JUDGE JONES: Therefore, you do not 

14 have t o -- i f you can do i t before t h a t , we would 

15 enjoy t h a t . 

16 MR. CLEARFIELD: We'll t r y t o . 

17 JUDGE JONES: I s there anything else 

18 t h a t the p a r t i e s wish t o bring? 

19 Hearing none, we thank you f o r 

20 e x p e d i t i o u s l y -- our expectations were a l i t t l e 

21 dashed when we saw the l i s t o f witnesses -- but we 

22 thank you f o r your hard work i n coming t o agreement 

23 on some t h i n g s , s t i p u l a t i n g t o some t h i n g s . I t was 

24 an enormous help. We thank you f o r your 

25 p a r t i c i p a t i o n i n a l l o f the events t h a t have 
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occurred, not j u s t today, but i n a l l of the days; 

Monday through today. And we look forward t o 

r e c e i v i n g your b r i e f s and argument on t h i s case. 

Thank you so much f o r p a r t i c i p a t i n g 

We are adjourned. 

(Whereupon, the hearing was concluded a t 

11:18 a.m.) 
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C E R T I F I C A T E 

I hereby c e r t i f y , as the stenographic 

r e p o r t e r , t h a t the foregoing proceedings were taken 

s t e n o g r a p h i c a l l y by me, and t h e r e a f t e r reduced t o 

t y p e w r i t i n g by me or under my d i r e c t i o n ; and t h a t 

t h i s t r a n s c r i p t i s a t r u e and accurate record t o the 

best o f my a b i l i t y . 
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